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IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL REMINDER

Suzuki Motor Corporation has decided that three defects that relate to motor vehicle safety 
exist in certain 2014-2015 DL1000A/AA motorcycles.

Defect#1
Improper harness routing and vibration from riding can cause the wiring insulation to wear 
off, allowing bare wire to contact the fuel tank, creating a short circuit. As a result, the 
engine may stall while riding, increasing the risk of a crash.
Defect#2
The ignition switch connector terminals can corrode. If the corrosion progresses, the termi-
nals of the connector can be connected, completing the power circuit independent of the 
ignition switch. Under this condition the engine cannot be stopped by turning off the ignition 
key. The corrosion can also lead to a loss of electrical power. If electrical power is lost, the 
engine may stall and it may not be possible to restart it, increasing the risk of a crash.
Defect#3
The battery ground connection may develop poor conductivity due to corrosion or a weak 
connection to the painted surface of the crankcase to which it is attached. This could cause 
the engine to stall and prevent it from being restarted, increasing the risk of a crash.
What is Suzuki doing to solve the problem?
This recall was originally announced in February 2016 and we continue to reach out to all 
customers who own affected motorcycles.  Parts are in stock and our dealer network is 
ready to make the necessary repairs.

What should you do?
Please contact any authorized Suzuki dealer to schedule a service appointment as soon 
as possible.  Mention the campaign ID on the outside of this card to help ensure they 
have the necessary parts on hand.  The QR code and website on the back of this card 
will help you find a dealer near you.

Your motorcycle may be affected by more than one recall or service campaign.
There are two ways to find out:

• Visit the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration’s website at 
   www.safercar.gov and enter your year, make and model information.

• Ask your dealer when you call to schedule an appointment for repair.  Just provide  		
   them with the VIN from the front of this card.

If you no longer own the vehicle in question, or if you have questions or concerns, 
please contact our Customer Relations Department at 714-572-1490.

Thank you for your commitment to safety and for your support of the Suzuki brand.

Suzuki Motor of America, Inc.
Warranty Service Department.


